MINUTES OF THE THEBERTON AND EASTBRIDGE PARISH COUNCIL EXTRAORDINARY MEETING HELD AT JUBILEE HALL, THEBERTON ON FRIDAY 1st NOVEMBER 2019 AT 4:00 PM

1. Attendance and Apologies

Attendees: Apologies for absence:

Cllr. Hilary Ward - Vice Chair Cllr. Julian Wallis
Cllr. Paul Collins Cllr. Stephen Brett
Cllr. Philip Baskett Cllr. Nat Bacon

Cllr. Beth Goose

In attendance: Cllr. Graham Bickers
Sharon Smith – Clerk/RFO Cllr. Stephen Morphey

2. Declarations of Pecuniary and Non-Pecuniary Interest and Dispensations

None.

3. Planning

Cllr. Hilary Ward referred to Cllr. Graham Bickers previously circulated report and proposed to agree with his recommendation to support planning application DC/19/3966/FUL - erection of accommodation unit for temporary agricultural workers at Field End, Rattla Corner as it is a much needed resource as it supports rural employment. Cllr. Paul Collins seconded. All in favour. ACTION: Clerk to inform the planning department.

4. Theberton Playing Field

Cllr. Hilary Ward informed the Council that the second application to the ESC Outdoor Playing Space Fund had been rejected as the Litcham 3 climbing frame does not include enough sporting elements to be eligible for funding from the Sports Pot. Cllr. Ward proposed submitting a third application for funding for the Lavenham 4 climbing frame costing £15,590. Cllr. Philip Baskett seconded. All in favour.

ACTION: Clerk to progress.

The meeting closed at 4:30 pm.